Minutes 
September 22, 2020
3:00 – 4:00 PM
Google Hangouts
Health, Wellness and Safety Committee
Present:   Mark Zuzek, Brian Plautz (MN Comp Advisor), Lori Berdahl, Amy Alexander, Linda Berg, Lynda Hurt, Melissa Ho, Joan Kraft, Brianna Baker, Don Budach
Absent:  Scott Zehnder, Ann Staples, Lauren Kelly, Paul Landwehr
OSHA, Work Compensation Update – Amy reported.  Awesome report – only two cases so far this year!
Online Training – SafeSchools – Linda reported.  As of today, 180 staff have not completed their courses.  Staff are required to take Blood Borne Pathogens and Sexual Harassment.   Other courses include Defensive Driving, HIPPA, new staff take Bullying and Special Ed Safety in the Classroom, Personal Protective Equipment and others are required by their working environment.  2020-2021 Staff Handbook is also required.  Staff are required to review it and agree to the expectations of staff and sign off that they have read it.  New this year are optional COVID courses and many paras are taking health courses in first aid, asthma awareness, CPR, etc.   All staff were also assigned defensive driving since staff were driving more to deliver assignments, etc.
Indoor Air Quality  - Linda reported.  This has not been sent out yet but it will be done digitally this year.   Any issues arising from these forms will be assigned and fixed.  
Flu Shots -  Amy reported.  Not given out his year due to COVID restrictions.  Amy will check with 917’s insurance carrier – Medica – to see if flu shots are free at Walmart, etc.  
Discussion - There was a lot of discussion on how the COVID cases are being handled in the district.   Linda is going to check with Jake Edlund on the amount of time you can use for COVID that does not affect our sick leave.   We think it is 10 days all at once even if you take two days of it sick with COVID.   Supervisors must encourage staff to stay home if they have any symptoms.   Some staff have just an awesome work ethic and don’t want to stay home for a headache.  We need to educate everyone on using the Decision Tree and the Google worksheet for possible COVID issues.  It also was noted that staff and students are doing great so far with social distancing and mask wearing.   Also noted to use the nurse hotline for positive COVID cases for workers compensation.
PPE – Don Budach’s programs have ordered the maximum number of gloves.  What options are there to get more?  Amy will check into this.
Building Specific Issues:  DCTC – Food Classes.  It was noted that Food Industry Careers and Fundamental Chef will not be able to sell any food at DCTC due to COVID restrictions.   Donations of coolers were donated by Wings Financial so students can take food home, do their cooking instructions and cook for their family.  The coolers will be packed with cold, frozen, and fresh food and sent home with the student.  Lori asked if any of this packing and lifting would cause staff to need to be watchful for ergonomic issues.  Amy was going to check with Nicolle to make sure we are setting this up ergonomically for staff when packing this food, lifting coolers, etc.   
Meeting adjourned at 3:50 PM.
Next Meeting

November 19, 2020
3:00 PM – Google Hangouts
